

NEWS LETTER

3rd Quarter



Message from the Director

It's hard to believe we are one quarter away from finishing our first year! Our students continue to work so hard academically, but they have also established such great teamwork and collaboration within their homerooms. Our students are learning to CRASH each day and we are so proud of them!

We are excited that all of our kindergarten through eight grade students will be joining us again for year two. That is a 100% return rate...WOW! While we are still early in the enrollment process, we have seen our enrollment almost double from where we started in August of this year. Currently we have 146 students enrolled and we are expanding to 9 th grade.

We continue to be so thankful for all that the Lord has blessed us with and all that he continues to provide to our school. Thank you for allowing us to be a part of this special time in your child's life.

Vanessa Mundie

Important

Upcoming Events



Chick-fil-a Spirit Night- Staunton 5:30-8pm



Staff Workday; Activity Day



Teacher Appreciation Week



Spring Celebration 6:30pm @ Crossroads Baptist Church



Muffins for Moms and Art Show



Iowa Testing in the mornings



Kindergarten Graduation @ 11am



Last Day of School-Spring Fling and Spiritual Emphasis Day (12:30-2:30)



Parent Conferences



School Close out



Health News

As your child is getting his or her yearly wellness visit, please be sure to get a copy to update your ACA file. Students who are rising kindergarten, 6 th grade, and 9 th grade will need to update their medical file including the vaccination record.



Pre-K News

Our preschoolers have been hard at work preparing for their Showcase coming up this week. We welcome any of our ACA families to come enjoy their program and art show on April 11th, 6:30pm at Crossroads Baptist Church.

This quarter, our students have enjoyed another story time visit from Ms. Diana from the Augusta County Library. We are in the process of starting visits for preschoolers to our own school library to check out books weekly for the remainder of this school year. Please mark your calendars with a few upcoming dates. We have a field trip planned to the Green Valley Book Fair on Thursday, May 2nd and our last trip of the year will be to Troyer's Farm in Stuarts Draft on Friday, May 17th.

Thank you to everyone who has volunteered candy, volunteer hours, or refreshments to help with class events. We are so grateful for your support!



Annual ACA Golf Tournament

ACA is excited to host our annual golf tournament on Friday, June 14, at Heritage Oaks Golf Course in Harrisonburg. A shotgun start will begin at 9 am. Visit our website to register your team of 4. Registration is \$500 per team and includes range balls, 18 holes of golf, and a meal.



Local Church Visits

We are working to visit local churches and spread the word to others about the wonderful things happening at ACA. ACA would love to visit your church and share information. Please help us in spreading the word and setting up visits at local churches, we love to share the great happenings at ACA!



Summer Enrichment Camps

We are offering camps June 3rd-July3rd for Kindergarten-8th grade. We are excited about the different programs we are offering. You can sign up for a camp only (9am-3pm) \$150 or for the all day option (7:30am-5:30pm) \$180

June 3-7 is featuring Land & Sea

June 10-14 Steam: Make it Monday, Tasty Tuesday, Water Balloon Wednesday, Thinking

Thursday, and Get Eggcited Friday

June 17-21 Summer Recreation: Camping, Fishing, Yard games

June 24-July 3 Theater Week *(\$250 camp only, \$280 for all day)

Pre-K Camp 9am-1pm Weekly cost \$150, June 3rd-June 28th *Limited spots available





Volunteer

As the year comes to a close, please continue to check out the volunteer opportunities at ACA. There will continue to be community events and field trips to participate in throughout the spring. Many thanks to those who have assisted in so many areas. Plan to get a head start on your 24-25 hours by participating in the July 4 th parade. We will need help with float design, and sponsors the day of the parade. Stay tuned for more details.



Science Fair Winners

Thank you to all who participated in our first science fair. We had a room full of projects and representation from almost every class. Congratulations to the following winners:

Kindergarten finalist:

1st place-Charlotte Wilkening

2nd place-Madison Cooper

3rd place-Kellen White

2/3rd grade finalist:

1st place-Miles Policky

2nd place-Logan Hodge and Henley Peters

3rd place-Blake Markham

3/4th grade finalist:

1st place-Kali, Kylie Beatty and Bella Huntley

2nd place-Reid Mundie

3rd place-John Morris

5-8th grade finalist:

1st place-Chloe Cash and Matthew McMillian

2nd place-Reese Mundie

3rd place-Alana Keheley